
FEBRUARY 25, 2018 · 2ND SUNDAY IN LENT  

D ear Parishioners, 
 
 

There has been so much going on 
at our parish this Lent! The  
Catechism teaches us: ñThe sea-
sons and days of penance in the 
course of the liturgical year (Lent, 
and each Friday in memory of the 
death of the Lord) are intense  
moments of the Church's peniten-
tial practice. These times are  
particularly appropriate for  
spiritual exercises, penitential  
liturgies and pilgrimages as signs 
of penance, voluntary self-denial 
such as fasting and almsgiving, 
and fraternal sharing (charitable 
and missionary works).ò (#731-
2)  The Church asks us to volun-
tarily choose penances which will 
help us become stronger, more  
vital persons of faith, than before! 
But often, God in His providence, 
sends us penances or trials which 
we did not choose, but which, with 
His grace, can lead to great growth 
and renewal. 
     ÕNext weekend we are hosting  
a Parish Mission on the theme of 
ñTheology of the Bodyò along with 
a 40 Hours Devotion before the 
Blessed Sacrament. We have  
invested in bringing a well trained 
speaker: Bill Donaghy who works 
for the Theology of the Body Insti-
tute out of Philadelphia, PA. Bill, 
who holds a Masters in Theology, 
will give us three talks, about an 
hour each, exploring John Paul IIôs 

Theology of the Body in a way 
which brings humor, art, and  
a focus on growing in holiness.  
I hope all of you will plan to attend 
each talk, and invite a friend or 
two who may be interested. When 
the talks are not being held, we 
will be adoring the Blessed  
Sacrament for what is known as 
ñQuarant Oreò or ñ40 Hoursò. The 
Blessed Sacrament will be exposed 
on the altar with candles for us  
to pray and spend time with our 
Lord. This will begin Friday morn-
ing, going through the night, and 
ending Sunday afternoon. This 
beautiful way of praying for  
40 hours before Jesus in the  
Eucharist is 500 years old. In cen-
turies past, people prayed in front 
of the Blessed Sacrament in times 
of crisis, or threats such as war, 
epidemics, drought, or famine. For 
us it should be a time of intense 
prayer for the success of our  
parish mission, for the needs of 
our families, our marriages, or for 
our own personal needs. When the 
parish comes together to pray like 
this it can be very powerful and 
transformative. I urge you to sign 
up for an hour or two next week-
end. You can do this by going 
online to: bit.ly/2ELVFgY (type 
this address into your browser and 
it will come up with our ñ40 Hours 
Devotionò on SignUpGenius). You 
do not need an account to sign up. 
We will also have a paper sign up 
available in back of church. 
      

    ÕOn behalf of the Bishop,  
I want to thank everyone who 
pledged to the Witness to Hope 
Campaign! Of those who gave in 
our parish, many made a true  
sacrifice and I know God will  
reward them handsomely for  
answering His call through our 
Bishop! We are currently at  
$434K only $46K from reaching 
our parish goal of $480K!  But 120 
households (out of 356 currently 
giving) have participated, that is 
only 34% of parish households!  
If you regularly come to Old  
St. Patrick for Mass or are  
registered here, and have not  
participated, I ask you to make  
a pledge to help build the future  
of the Catholic Church in our  
diocese. This campaign is coming 
from our Bishopôs prayer and  
discernment and is meant for  
everyone in the parish! I would 
like to see more than 34% of us 
participating and Iôm willing to 
make phone calls and follow up 
with those who have yet to answer 
the Bishopôs call. I donôt want any-
one of you to miss the graces God 
is offering us through this historic 
campaign and the opportunity of 
Christian giving.  
     ÕOn another topic, there have 
been some recent changes to our 
parish personnel which I believe 
will be for the good of the parish in 
the long term. Some of you have 
expressed concern over our  
current Music Directorôs coming 
departure. I am very grateful for  

Notes From: Father Tom 

 continued on inside cover 



Jim Renferôs time here at the parish and his talents 
and gifts. Jim is a music major at University of 
Michigan and would have left us upon graduating in 
2019. His departure is coming a year earlier than 
expected, and is due to disagreements over his music 
which he has been well aware of. For my part I have 
grown to appreciate Gregorian Chant and the tradi-
tional Catholic style of music that our parish is 
known for. I do not wish to change anything in the 
style or type of music we are enjoying at the parish! 
But I do wish that our traditional sacred chants,  
organ pieces during offertory and postludes,  
conform in volume and execution to our desire to 
pray after Mass and to foster moments of silence and  
reflection. I know Jim will succeed in his future and 
wish him the best. I trust God will provide for our 
musical needs that we may continue to honor Him 
with beautiful traditional sacred music and chant!  
     ÕIn addition, our DRE/Youth Minister James  
Bogdan has decided to leave our parish after  
a meeting reviewing his job performance. James is  
a very nice Catholic man, who was somewhat over-

whelmed with the duties of the position. In his place, 
Jack Carter, has graciously agreed to step in as the 
new Interim Head Coach of the Youth Group, while 
Diane Eriksen and Kari Kummet are helping with 
Religious Education so that we can finish this year 
strong and pass on our Catholic faith! We are work-
ing on preparing our 8th graders for Confirmation 
on April 30th and want to make sure we have the 
names of all our homeschoolers who expect to be 
confirmed. If you are homeschooling a student for 
Confirmation, please contact Debbie at the office so 
we know who will be confirmed.  
     So many changes, yet Jesus remains the same. 
Hebrews reminds us: ñJesus Christ is the same  
yesterday, today, and foreverò. (13:8)  Letôs continue 
to do our part to grow in knowing Him and following 
Him to the Cross and beyond! 
    ~Fr. Tom  

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE 

 
Mary Pat Targett 
 
John Trevillion  
& Family 
 
Fr. Dennis Brown, OMV 
 
John Barksdale 
 
Anthony DeLellis 
 
Florence Remski 
 
Parishioners 
 
Willacker Family 

MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

 
 TUE 700: 

  
WED 815: 

 
   

THU 830: 
  

FRI 815: 
 

SAT 900: 
 

400: 
 

SUN 800: 
  

1030: 
 
 
 
 

Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd òDocó Dreffs,  
 

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
Ann Mary òNancyó Phillips, 
Jessica Cox, Katie Hutton, 
Nicholas Pikor,  Roger 
Thomas, Betsy & Charlie 
Rodgers, Pam Wiitala, 
Chris Dreffs, Helen Holody, 
Bruce Wilson 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 

Tony Phillips, Anthony 
Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Mike Nelson, 
Frank Snaith, Allan  
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 
 

Y 

Y 

Prayers for Fr. Tran  
Fr. Tran, retired chaplain and  
dialysis patient at the VA Hospital 
needs a kidney transplant and is 
seeking a donor. Fr. Tran is blood 
type B positive. If you are in  
a position to donate a kidney, or 
would like more information, 
please contact Fr. Tran. (734)709-
7344, or Kathryn Marunick (734)
996-5605. Please keep Fr. Tran in 
your prayers! 

February 25 th - Game Night  
Come play Monopoly and learn how fasting  
plays a role in our prayer life. 
March 2 ndï Parish Mission  
Join other youth group members at the Parish Mission. We will  
attend the evening talk together and listen to Bill Donaghy speak on 
the topic of Youth. 
March 4 th  
This evening we will discuss Prayer. Check the bulletin next week  
for more information!  

Y 
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ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, February 25 

9:15 No Religious Education 

9:15 K of C Rosary 

9:15 St. Patrickõs Day Dinner Planning  

         Meeting 

6:30 Youth Group 
 

MONDAY, February 26 

7:00 Lenten Menõs Group 
 

TUESDAY, February 27 

7:30 Young Adult Group 

 

WEDNESDAY, February 28 

2:30 Mass @ Regency Nursing Home 
 

THURSDAY, March 1 

6:30 American Heritage Girls 

7:00 Choir Practice 
 

FRIDAY, March 2 

Parish Missionð 40 Hour Devotion 

9:00 Adoration 

4:30 Fish Fry 

7:00 Stations of the Cross followed by     

         Mission Talk w/ Bill Donaghy 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/Mar 3 
P. Schloss 
J. Schloss 
J. Schloss  
 

SUNDAY 8:00/Mar 4 
B. Eriksen 
J.R. Salvato  
 

SUNDAY 10:30/Mar 4 
J.P. Deemer 
B. Deemer 
N. Perrrydore 
T. Perrydore 
P. Zachmann 
P. Zachmann 
 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
The Dawson Family 

is our Family of the 

Month for February. 

Tom and Trish have 

three children, Jack, 

Elizabeth and  

Jessica. Tom is an  

a 3rd Degree Knight 

and a member of our 

council for 24 years. 

During that time he 

raised over $800 in selling Christmas 

cards, raised funds for the Tootsie Roll 

Drives and sold over $3000 worth of  

tickets for the Labor Day Festival. Tom 

really misses being involved, but his health 

limits him. Trish is a loving, compassionate 

mother, Jack is a paramedic for Livingston 

County, Elizabeth is an Administrative  

Assistant at St. Catherine of Sienna  

Catholic School in Wixom, and Jessica is  

an Administrative Assistant for OõNeal  

Construction in Ann Arbor. The family loves 

the parish even though that canõt be  

involved like they would like. God Bless 

You, Tom and your family for your  

dedicated service to Old St. Patrickõs 

Church. 

Knight of the Month 
Our Knight of the Month for 

February is Gary Sopoliga. 

Gary is a 4th Degree Knight 

and a Master Woodworking 

Craftsmen. Some of the  

projects he has created for 

our Church are Choir Loft 

Platforms, Nativity Crèche, 

Good Friday Crucifix Stand, Raffle Tub, 

Knightõs Banner Stand and Display Boards 

on the Festival Grounds. Gary is a catechist 

for fifth grade religious education. He is  

a dedicated worker for our Fish Fry. He is 

part of the cleanup crew and always stays 

to the closing of the hall. Thank you Gary 

for your outstanding service to our Church. 
 

First Friday Adoration/40 Hour Devotion 
Knights, please sign up in the back of 

Church or at stpatricka2.org for one of 

Adoration.  One hour in thanksgiving for all 

He has provided for you and your family. 
 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 

A box is in the Parish Center Coat Room to 

accept any type of ink and toner cartridges. 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 

EF/TLM Latin Mass 
2nd Sunday of Month 12:30pm 
 

Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to  

attend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Thomas Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
 

Deacon 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Youth Minister 
Jack Carter jcartersta@gmail.com 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com 
OSP Library 
osplibrarian@gmail.com 
Prayer Requests 
ospintentions@gmail.com  
 
Contributions: 
Weekend of February 18, 2018: $9,034.81 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

 Confession is an act  

of honesty and courage -  

an act of entrusting  

ourselves, beyond sin,  

to the mercy of a loving  

and forgiving God. 
 

~Pope Saint John Paul II  



JOB OPENING AT  
OLD ST. PATRICK  

Music Director/ 
Organist  
We are currently looking for  
a part-time Director of Music/
Organist. The right person will 
have a love for traditional 
Catholic liturgy, be proficient 
with the organ, familiar with 
Gregorian chant, and introits. 
The position will provide organ 
and vocal music for weekend 
Masses, lead a weekly choir 
rehearsal, provide music for 
weddings, funerals, and a once  
a month Tridentine Latin Mass. 
If interested please send resume 
to Debbie Welch, parish 
secretary at: 
Debbie@stpatricka2.org 
 
 

 K of C  
Tootsie Roll 
Drive  
Knights of 
Columbus Council 10963 will be 
holding their annual "Tootsie 
Roll" drive Saturday March 24 
and Sunday March 25 at various 
locations around Whitmore 
Lake. Last year we helped raise 
$900 to help St. Francis 
Camp provide services and 
recreation opportunities for 
people with intellectual 
disabilities. Please consider 
helping us by signing up at 
http://bit.ly/2Fgs7oI 
or contacting Thomas Cook at 
thomaslcook1998@gmail.com. 
 
 
 

Stations of the Cross  
Join us at 7pm every Friday 
during Lent. This meditation 
helps us grow in patience and 
love as well as in understanding 
our Lord.  

 

40 Cans for 
40 Days  
 

Donate a can a day for each day 
of Lent. Knights of Columbus 
canned food drive for the Old  
St. Patrick Food Pantry. Drop 
boxes are located in the back of 
church and in the parish hall.  
 

Have you lost 
anything?  

Our lost and found is 
overflowing! Stop by the parish 
hall and claim your items!  

All men of  the  parish are invited to 
join a weekly discussion of Bishop 
Olmstead's apostolic exhortation  
Into  the  Breach , calling on Catholic  
men to make an intentional and faith  
motivated  response to our toxic culture. 
We will be gathering at 7pm, Monday  
evenings of Lent 2018, starting on Febru-
ary 19. In advance of the first meeting, 
booklets of the exhortation  are available 
in the back of church by the sign-up sheet. 
Please contact Paul Malocha for more  
information pmalocha@yahoo.com  

Lenten Menõs Discussion Group 

Bishop Thomas J. Olmstead  

Letôs All Do Our Part 
(And Help Others Enjoy 
Our 40th Fish Fry !)  

Join us every Friday during Lent from 
4:30-7pm for a delicious meal! Be sure 
to invite all of your friends and family 
to join us for the best fish fry in town!  
         Volunteering for the fish fry is  
a good way to get to know people in the 
parish and to serve. Sign up in the 
back of Church today!  
 

   See you  
     at the  
  Fish Fry!  

mailto:pmalocha@yahoo.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Mission Schedule  
Friday, March 2nd  
8:15 AM   Holy Mass 
9:00 AM   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
   (Immediately following the 8:15 AM Holy Mass)  

7:00 PM   Stations of the Cross followed by 
   Talk #1 Theme: ñYouthò 
8:30 PM   Exposition thru the night  
 

Saturday, March 3rd  
8:45 AM   Repose Blessed Sacrament 
9:00 AM   First Saturday Holy Mass 
9:30 AM   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
2:30-3:30 PM  Confessions 
3:45 PM   Repose the Blessed Sacrament 
4:00 PM   Saturday VIGIL Mass 
5:30 PM   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
7:00-8:00 PM  Talk #2 Theme: ñAuthentic Masculinity/ 
    Femininityò 
10:00 PM   Benediction  

Sunday, March 4th  
8:00 AM   Holy Mass 
9:15 AM   Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
10:30 AM   Holy Mass 
11:30 AM   Pretzel Sunday at Hall - Exposition of the  
   Blessed Sacrament until 1:45 PM 
2:00 -3:00 PM  Talk #3: Theme: ñMarried Couplesò 
3:00 PM   Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet 
3:00 -4:00 PM  Confessions available 
3:45-4:00 PM  Closing and Benediction 

Parish Mission 
Speaker: 

Bill Donaghy  
(Theology of the Body  
Institute Speaker a nd  

co-author of RISE) 

Commissioned by St. John 
Paul II himself in a World 
Mission Sunday Mass in  
the Jubilee Year 2000,  
Bill Donaghy has spoken 
nationally and internation-
ally on the New Evangeliza-
tion and St. John Paul IIôs 
ground-breaking teaching 
known as Theology of the 
Body for over a decade. He 
brings humor and the call  
to holiness together in  
a dynamic and culturally 
relevant way. Bill holds an 
Associates Degree in Visual 
Arts, a Bachelors in Philoso-
phy and a Masters in Sys-
tematic Theology. He and 
his wife, Rebecca, live  
outside of Philadelphia, PA 
with their four beautiful 
children.  

  PARISH MISSION:  
THEOLOGY OF THE BODY  

with Forty Hours Devotion  
 

FRIDAY, MARCH 2 - SUNDAY, MARCH 4, 2018  

Starts  

this  

Friday  

Starts  

this  

Friday  

Sign up for Adoration  
 

Sign up online at 
bit.ly/2ELVFgY  

or on the table in the  
back of church 




